In This Issue Webmail users click here

## Official News

- · 2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.
- · Student Teaching Application Deadline for Spring Semester
- · Child Abuse & S.A.V.E. Workshops
- Parking Lot Closures
- · Get Out and Register to Vote

#### **General Announcements**

- · CYLI Event: Science On Wheels Tonight
- · Herrick Library 'Food for Fines' Program
- · Study Abroad Deadline Oct. 1, 2010
- Gayngs Advance Tickets Available
- · Information Session-Germany 2011
- · Alpha Phi Omegs is Recruiting!
- · AU Gospel Meeting
- · Interested in Becoming a Practicing Psychologist? Grad School?
- · ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings Through 10/8
- · Siblings' Weekend!
- · Bob Bingham @ Studio Visits!
- · Don't delay! Read the latest Alfred Online!
- Homecoming 2010
- · Procurement Services Tip of the Week:
- · Fall 2010 Employee Phone List
- · 'Nature Rules': Outdoor Sculpture Exhibition
- Office Equipment to Give Away
- · Appalachia Rediscovered Lecture: Still Singing

## What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	THURSDAY
1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center	9:00 Bob Bingham LIVE @ STUDIO Visits!	11:30 MS/EE Thesis Defense - Lin Lin
7:00 Volleyball Game  Graduate Student Social Night  8:30 International Folk Dancing	<ul> <li>1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center</li> <li>3:30 Learn To Lead Workshop</li> <li>7:00 Women's Soccer Game</li> <li>8:00 Betty's Summer Vacation by C. Durang</li> </ul>	<ul> <li>12:10 Bergren Forum - Heather Zimbler- DeLorenzo, 'Botswana'</li> <li>1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center</li> <li>4:00 West Virginia School of Osteopathic Medicine info session</li> </ul>

4:30 Express Yourself
8:00 Betty's Summer
Vacation by C. Durang

• Homecoming Events &
Saxon Spirit Days 9/30-

10/2/10

## 2011-12 Tuition Exchange Application Deadline is Oct. 15, 2010.

Faculty and Staff - the Tuition Exchange Export Application deadline is Friday, Oct. 15, 2010.

If your child is planning to begin college (or transfer to another college) next year, 2011-12, you may wish to explore the schools participating in the Tuition Exchange (TE) Program.

RENEWAL TE Export applications are also subject to the deadline of 10/15/10.

Please read the attached TE Information Memo for application procedures and details on the program. Two application forms are required; specifically, the TE Export Application and the Human Resource (HR) TR/TE form (links and attachments, herewith).

Link: Human Resources TR TE Form

Attachment: TE Information Memo for Community

Attachment: TE Export Application and General Instructions

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Student Teaching Application Deadline for Spring Semester**

If you are planning to Student Teach in the spring semester of 2011 you need to fill out and submit a Student Teaching Application to the Division of Education by Friday, Oct. 1, 2010. Applications will be distributed by faculty and are also available at the Division Secretary's office, 333 Myers Hall.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Child Abuse & S.A.V.E. Workshops

In order to meet NYS Education Department requirements for certification, all Education major and minor students must attend a Safe Schools Against Violence In Education (SAVE) Workshop and a Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop. The Division of Education will offer these workshops as follows:

Safe Schools Against Violence in Education (SAVE) Workshop - offered in EDUC 231 class as follows: Part 1: Mon., Oct. 18 - 11:20 a.m.-12:35 p.m. - 227 Myers Hall Part 2: Wed., Oct. 20 - 11:20 a.m.-12:35 p.m. - 227 Myers Hall (you must attend both days to complete this workshop)

Child Abuse Identification & Reporting Workshop - offered in SPED 456 Class as follows: Mon., Nov. 22 -- 4:10 - 6:50 p.m. -- 227 Myers Hall

Please note: If you have taken these workshops before you do not have to take them again.

Submitted by: Cathy Allen

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Parking Lot Closures**

Attention Faculty, Staff, and Students:

The Davis/Scholes parking lot will be closed from Thursday at midnight to Friday at midnight for a Davis Gym concert (Gayngs).

The Susan Howell Hall, Steinheim/Carillon parking areas will be closed from Friday at midnight to Saturday at midnight for the Ferris Wheel (Homecoming Formal).

Thank you for your cooperation. Any questions or concerns please contact Dan Napolitano at CSI.

Submitted by: Caroline Falcone

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Get Out and Register to Vote**

Alfred University stands behind the idea that we all benefit when a greater share of Americans register and vote. An important general election will be held on Nov. 2, 2010. If you are not already registered to vote, please consider doing so now.

Alfred University students often have a choice of registering and voting right here in Allegany County (if you have been a resident in your present address for at least 30 days before the election) or voting by absentee ballot in your home county or state. The choice is yours, but please plan to register and vote on Nov. 2.

You can download the registration form and get more information about voting in New York State, including instructions on how to vote by absentee ballot, at this Web site maintained by the NYS Board of Elections: <a href="http://www.elections.stat...">http://www.elections.stat...</a>. Applications must be postmarked not later than Friday, Oct. 8 and received by a board of elections not later than Oct. 13 to be eligible to vote in the General Election.

For information about other states registration deadlines and absentee ballot request deadlines you can visit <a href="http://www.vote411.org/">http://www.vote411.org/</a>.

Submitted by: Patricia Debertolis

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **CYLI Event: Science On Wheels Tonight**

Do you want a rewarding volunteer experience? Do you want to make a difference in children's lives? Why not volunteer with the Children and Youth Learning Initiative (CYLI)? CYLI is bringing local school children on campus for fun programming tonight and they need your help!

All programs begin at 3:30 p.m. and go to about 6:30 p.m. E-mail **CYLI@alfred.edu** with any questions or to sign up for an event.

Description of tonight's event:

Starting at 357 McMahon students will arrive on campus to participate in a multitudinous exploration of science including, fun with lasers, ice cream made with liquid nitrogen and possibly, slime!

Submitted by: Christopher Romanchock

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Herrick Library 'Food for Fines' Program**

Got library fines but no cash? For the entire month of October, for each can of non-perishable food brought to the library, Herrick will forgive \$5 in fines.

Get rid of those pesky fines and help someone in need. It's a win-win deal.

Not sure if you have fines? Been afraid to even ask? Just check at Herrick's main desk and we'll let you know exactly how many cans of food will bring you total forgiveness!

For more information, please call 871.2184, or e-mail thedesk@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Erinnae Baker

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Study Abroad Deadline - Oct. 1, 2010

Are you interested in studying abroad? The deadline for Spring 2011 is Friday, Oct. 1.

If you are planning on going you need to make an appointment with the Office of International Programs prior to Oct. 1.

Please go to our Web site and see all of the wonderful opportunities that are available.

Link: http://www.alfred.edu/studyabroad

Submitted by: Susan Wellington

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Gayngs Advance Tickets Available**

Friday (Oct. 1) is a great steal of a concert coming to Alfred. Never heard of GAYNGS? Of course you haven't. BECAUSE this is a collective of over 8 bands and 12 performers coming together for a rare 9-city tour.

Alfred was asked to replace Toronto's gig and we're the ONLY college on this exclusive tour. Trust us, this is something unique that will be worth the \$5 admission.

SAB is selling advance tickets this week and then next week you will be sent a GAYNINGS TATTOO AND BRACELET in your PCC Box. Also, every \$5 goes toward a better spring show - so please support.

Link: http://www.gayngs.net

Submitted by: Dan Napolitano

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Information Session-Germany 2011**

Would you like to go to Germany? Well you can and get credit for it. Mark your calendars! There is going to be an informational session on Wednesday, Sept. 29, 2010, at 8 p.m., in the Olin Conference Room.

Please plan on attending to learn more about this exciting, upcoming short-term trip being planned for January 2011.

Attachment: **germany11.pdf** 

Submitted by: Susan Wellington

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Alpha Phi Omegs is Recruiting!

So you've seen our name in the Fiat, and now you want to find out more. Understandable, you must have a lot of questions.

How can a fraternity exist on campus? Are Alfred University students allowed in? Is it really co-ed? With no hazing?

Monday 27th through Friday the 1st, 11 a.m. through 1 p.m. we will be running an information table in Powell, right outside the bookstore. Stop by, say hi, and ask whatever you want, because this is your chance to get in on something great.

And then, check out the following events happening in the evening.

Frisbee and Freeze Tag, 4-7 p.m. TUESDAY, outside Powell

Board and Video Games, 9-11 p.m. WEDNESDAY, Ade dining hall

Amazing Homemade dinner, 6 p.m. SATURDAY, Brick Lounge, Get and invitation at our table!

Link: Our chapter's brilliant website

Submitted by: Alpha Phi Omega

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **AU Gospel Meeting**

AU Gospel will be meeting on Thursdays at 8:30 p.m., and on Sundays at 5:30 p.m. We welcome all who would like to participate and/or help out the group. For more information, e-mail me at ibc7@alfred.edu

Submitted by: Jared Cooper

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Interested in Becoming a Practicing Psychologist? Grad School?

If you are thinking about psychology graduate school, you are invited to attend a discussion of the ins and outs of the application process. Dr. Atlas and Dr. Gagne will cover the importance of: GREs , GPAs, letters of recommendation, essays, and interviews. They will also talk about the types of programs that psychology students are eligible for. Join them on Wednesday, Sept. 29, at 5:15 p.m. in Science Center 421.

Submitted by: Kaaren Reeder

back to top Send Email Reminder

## ITS Faculty & Staff Trainings Through 10/8

ITS is pleased to offer the following trainings for faculty and staff:

Microsoft PowerPoint 2007: Creating a Presentation Wednesday 10/6, 10 - 11 a.m.

Microsoft Excel: Tasks & Shortcuts Thursday 10/7, 10 - 11 a.m.

Turning Point Student Response System: Using "Clickers" Thursday 10/7, 1 - 2 p.m.

Web 2.0 Tools & Social Media in Higher Ed. Friday 10/8, 9:30 - 10:30 a.m.

All trainings will be held in 306 Perlman Hall. If you would like to attend one of these sessions, please contact Meghanne Freivald at 607.871.2363 or via e-mail to reserve your seat.

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Siblings' Weekend!

Attention little brothers, big sisters, favorite cousins, nephews, nieces and every other combination! You are invited to spend a weekend at Alfred University with your sibling!

It is a fun weekend with family entertainment. We want to make sure we know you are visiting though, so please fill out the form attached to this document and have your parent or guardian sign it.

You'll get free movie passes for registering for the weekend!

Check out the attached document for all the fun!

Attachment: Sibling\_Weekend\_20101.pdf

Submitted by: Nancy Banker

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Bob Bingham @ Studio Visits!**

This Wednesday, Sept. 29, Studio Visits will welcome eco-artist Bob Bingham. Bob Bingham makes art that incorporates systems of growth, live plants and natural materials with mechanical and electronic devices. His projects seek to address a sustainable future where technology and nature exist in a symbiotic relationship.

Currently he is working through the Coleman Center for the Arts on a long-term collaborative project, One Mile Garden, to establish a community-based urban farming and food distribution program in York, AL. Bingham continues his mission to create proposals for growing all the buildings on the planet to change the Google Earth perspective 'for the birds' and the humans.

He is a Professor at Carnegie Mellon in Pittsburgh, PA.

Link: http://austudiovisits.wordpress.com/

Submitted by: Michelle Illuminato

back to top Send Email Reminder

## Don't delay! Read the latest Alfred Online!

You will be the first to learn about: The big announcement being made at Homecoming; The impressive technology housed in the new Miller Theater; How one alumna continues to carry on her love affair with music; What students have to say about their experiences with performing arts on campus. Find it all at: http://alfredmagazine.alf...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Homecoming 2010**

Homecoming Bonfire

Friday, Oct. 1, 7-9 p.m. on McLane Lawn

Sponsored by WALF, Phi Beta Lambda & AU PRIDE

Meet the Homecoming Candidates, AU Saxon Sports teams, watch some amazing performances by student clubs, giveaways for best face painting, make s'mores, and so much more! Be sure to wear your Purple & Gold to show your AU PRIDE!

Saturday, Oct. 2

Events:

Tailgate Picnic at the tent on McLane Lawn (sponsored by the Alumni Association)

11 a.m.-12:30 p.m.

Tickets: \$12 for adults, \$6 for AU Students, Faculty/Staff and children under 12

Alfred Saxons vs. Frostburg Bobcats

1 p.m.

Tickets: \$5 for adults, \$2 for children under 12, free for AU Students (with ID), Faculty and Staff.

Halftime Reception (Co-sponsored by the Friends of Saxon Athletics and Connors And Ferris, LLP) Everyone welcome!

Carillon Recital at the Davis Memorial Carillon

4 p.m.

Enjoy a free afternoon concert by University Carillonneur, Laurel Buckwalter '89.

Hall of Fame Reception and Dinner at Kenyon-Allen and Knight Club of Powell Campus Center 5 p.m. and 6 p.m., respectively

Tickets: \$30 per person

Celebrate AU's Hall of Fame with the induction of the following new members:

Brian Striker '00 - Men's Swimming & Diving Lauren D'Aurio '00 - Women's Lacrosse Paul McDonnell '89 - Football Michael Schaeberle - Swim Coach Joe DiCamillo '62 - Men's Track

For more Homecoming information or to register, please visit our Web site at **www.alfred.edu/alumni/reg...** or contact the Office of Alumni Relations by phoning 607.871.2144, faxing 607.871.2391, or e-mailing **alumni@alfred.edu**.

GO SAXONS!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Procurement Services Tip of the Week:**

Did you know....

Some items do not require pre-approval for purchase.

In general, all purchases of goods and services require Procurement review and approval. However, some items are exceptions to this policy. Departments may obtain these goods and services following the guidelines in place by the University.

For a complete list of items not requiring pre-approval please visit our Web site.

Link: Procurement Website

Submitted by: Shelly Grant

back to top Send Email Reminder

## **Fall 2010 Employee Phone List**

The Alfred University Phone List for Fall 2010 is now available on our HR Web page at the link below.

Attachment: Campus Phone List Fall 2010

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

### 'Nature Rules': Outdoor Sculpture Exhibition

The work of Alfred Sculpture Professor Coral Lambert is featured in "Nature Rules," an exhibition of outdoor sculpture curated by the Brooklyn Waterfront Artists Coalition on Governors Island, located between Manhattan and Brooklyn.

Governors Island is a great place if you are visiting the city to escape for a stroll and have some ice cream. So if you are down in New York City stop on over and check out the art.

The show will be ongoing through October.

www.govisland.org www.bwac.org

Link: Facebook Event

Submitted by: Coral Lambert

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Office Equipment to Give Away

I have an IBM Selectric typewritter and a XEROX 5314 copier. If your office can use either, please let me know. Gary Ostrower at 871.2999.

Submitted by: Gary Ostrower

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Appalachia Rediscovered Lecture: Still Singing**

Appalachia Rediscovered Lecture: Still Singing - The John C. Campbell Folk School

Speakers: Betsy and Charley Orlando Tuesday, Sept. 28 at 7 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

In 1925 in North Carolina, the John C. Campbell Folk School was formed with the goal of bringing folks together to learn in a supportive, hands-on, non-competitive environment. Join Betsy and Charley Orlando as they discuss the school, their experiences as teachers and students and the impact the school has had on the development of native crafts.

We will also view "Sing Behind the Plow: John C. Campbell Folk School," an Emmy-nominated film of

the area and history of the school.

This program is supported by the Allegany County Area Foundation. This program is free and open to the general public.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews